
NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF PUBLIC UTILITIES

NOTICE OF HEARING
AND 

INVITATION FOR PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
Newfoundland Power Inc.

2022-2023 General Rate Application

The public hearing of Newfoundland Power’s 2022-2023 general rate 
application will begin at 9:30 a.m. on Tuesday, November 23, 2021 at 
the Board’s hearing room, Prince Charles Building, 120 Torbay Road, 
St. John’s, NL. 
Interested persons or organizations can participate in the hearing 
by making a presentation or filing a letter of comment. Requests to 
make a presentation must be submitted to the Board Secretary, Cheryl 
Blundon, by email ito@pub.nl.ca by Wednesday, November 17, 2021. 
Letters of comment should be filed by Tuesday, November 30, 2021. 
Requests to make a presentation and letters of comment must include 
full name, address, phone number and/or email.
COVID-19 HEALTH MEASURES
In accordance with public health and provincial directives the Board 
has implemented special public health protocols for the conduct of 
this hearing:
•  Pre-registration - Anyone wishing to attend the hearing, including 

members of the media, must pre-register with the Board Secretary by 
completing the registration form available on the Board’s website. All 
registration forms must be emailed to the Board at ito@pub.nl.ca by 
4:00 p.m., Thursday, November 18, 2021.

•  COVID-19 Vaccination status - All persons entering the Board’s 
premises will be required to present proof of full COVID-19 vaccination 
status or proof of an approved medical exemption.

•  Physical distancing - As a result of physical distancing requirements 
seating will be limited.

•  Masking protocols - Masks must be worn at all times unless otherwise 
directed by the panel chair or Board Secretary.

Interested persons who are not able to attend the hearing may listen to the 
audio live-stream through a link on the Board’s website.
FURTHER INFORMATION
Copies of the application and related documentation, as well hearing 
related information such as the COVID protocols, the registration form 
and details for accessing the daily audio feed are available on the Board’s 
website at (www.pub.nl.ca). 
For additional information please contact the Board Secretary as follows: 

Office: Suite E210, Prince Charles Building, 120 Torbay Road, St. John’s
Mail: P.O. Box 21040, St. John’s, NL, A1A 5B2 
Telephone: (709) 726-8600 or 1-866-782-0006 (toll free)
Facsimile: (709) 726-9604

	 E-mail: ito@pub.nl.ca
The government appointed Consumer Advocate, Mr. Dennis Browne, 
Q.C., is an intervenor in this proceeding and can be contacted at
dbrowne@bfma-law.com or by phone at 709-724-3800.
Dated at St. John’s, Newfoundland and Labrador, this 6th day of 
November 2021. 
Cheryl Blundon 
Board Secretary

http://www.pub.nl.ca/applications/NP2022GRA/general/NP%20GRA%20Hearing%20Registration%20Form.pdf

